BCFAN Meeting Minutes

Thursday, November 21,  2013

CEC Rm. 209   10:00 – 12:00

Attendees: Shova Adhikari (North York Community House),  Jeanette Campbell (United Way), Sarah Han (York Woods Library), Roxana Zuleta (JFCFC/FAPS), Elena Jara (Credit Canada),  Sogol Zand (Afghan Women’s Organization), Joy Blake (Black Creek Micro Credit),  Saira Bano (Delta Family Resource Centre), Annu Sood (Toronto Employment and Social Services (TESS), Lorna Schwartzentruber (York-TD CEC),  Tanya Raso (JFCFC/FAPS), Lynne Campbell (Alterna Saving), Tammie Orifa (JVS Toronto – Jane-Finch), Carol Thames (Doorsteps Neighbourhood), Wilfred Chung (United Way),  Azaria Wolday (Northwood N.S.), Kern Carter(BOSS Mag), Brenda Spotton Visano (York University), 
Regrets: Barry Rieder (JF-CM) Shelina Karmali (PEACH), Jamila Aman (Northwood N. S.)
Minutes taken by: Keresa Bailey (York-TD CEC)
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Decision
	Who

	1. Welcome and Introductions
	
	
	

	2.  Review of Agenda
	
	
	

	3. Review of Minutes
	Jeanette gave an update about the Learning Enrichment Foundation. She also sent an email inviting them to join this table, and is waiting to hear back from them.
	Jeanette to follow up with group once she hears back from the organization

	Jeanette

	4. Business Arising


	
	 


	

	5.  Tools and Program Development for Clients and Community Members


	Credit Week and Oct. Training session debrief

Lorna gave an update on the October training event. The purpose of the event was to present the variety of initiatives in the community so those who would be tabling during credit week would have an understanding and ability to connect people to the various programs as appropriate.  Lorna and Roxanna discussed wanting to have a paragraph from each organization about their work; however, only 4 responses were provided. The BCFAN is hoping for more responses next year.
BCFAN members at the table shared their experiences in regards to credit week.  Sogal mentioned she had 4 workshop events, however not a great turn out. She mentioned that she is seeking advice from the BCFAN group as to how she can increase turn out rate and possible outreach strategies.  

Shova mentioned that she had a very good turn out and used Raffle tickets to increase participation as well.  
Lorna mentioned that about 150 people visited the tables in Yorkgate mall over the course of two days. The general workshop had no attendees and the Financing Post Secondary had 8.  Roxanna discussed the FAPS events being a success, and volunteers being great. Joy discussed her workshop, and mentioned her experience at the information table. JVS also had a workshop and also partnered with the SPOT, which went well.

A couple of BCFAN members were inquiring about advertising and outreach with the library. Sarah from York Woods Library mentioned as much notice as possible is best. For example, if an event was to be published in the library booklet, it would be need to be given months in advance. For general outreach a minimum of a months notice should be given. It was also recommended organization send staff to library to outreach directly with community members.
Annu had a couple of tables and also hosted the Credit Canada Workshop on budgeting. It was mentioned that many staff members attended this workshop and feedback was great. 
Carol and Joy expressed wanting to participate in this type of training.  BCFAN members discussed the possibility of having this type of workshop at the CEC, which would be open to BCFAN partner agencies – a  “train the trainer” type of event. Roxana mentioned this could be a possibility. Jeanette discussed an upcoming event on Dec. 13  with Credit Canada, which would provide a 2 day training on how to  facilitate training on financial literacy. 

Elena thanked BCFAN members and mentioned she really appreciates everyone’s participation – over 180 events were held throughout Canada. 

Carol inquired as to whether there was any documentation about the effectiveness of the workshops i.e is there any data being collected, or whether positive feedback is being tracked.  Elena, discussed the change not being immediate but having an impact on their future spending habits of youth for example. Roxana mentioned the question of data collection ties back into the discussion of committee members coming up with potential research questions of interest. 

	Contact Jeanette if you and/or staff are interested in attending a 2 day financial literacy training on Dec. 13 financial literacy  during on 
	Jeanette

	6. Advocacy


	Local hiring
-Annu gave an update in regards to the local recruitment discussion that had been brought up in the last meeting. Through her organization there is already a pre-existing relationship with the banking sector, thus a letter is not needed but rather we look at ways the existing relationship can be leveraged.

Bank Managers to follow up
-Lynne discussed the role of bank being more clear, i.e. the ways in which they can Support or contribute at the BCFAN table
Community Benefit
-Roxana discussed all BCFAN partners who host income tax clinics coming together in order to share best practices. This meeting would also be open to those who want to host a tax clinic and want more information in regards to starting one up. 
Joy mentioned that starting Jan. 9, The Business Clinic drop–in will be held  on Thursdays from 2 – 4pm. 
	Roxana proposed having a meeting regarding tax clinic best practices on Dec. 6 2 – 4pm @ the CEC
	Roxana


	7.  Evaluation and Research


	 Roxanna asked everyone to write down potential areas of interest for the BCFAN group to focus on. She also discussed connecting with TDSB to find out whether their current financial literacy program relates to youth in low income communities. Was having difficulty hearing back from TDSB. 
Alberta Conference –
Barry, Tanya, Christina, and Jeanette attended and were very positive. A few highlights:
-Jeanette mentioned Jennifer Robinson presented on the effects of finical literacy and behaviour changes. There were about 4 different breakout sessions, and the partners who attended this conference are planning to put notes together and distribute to BCFAN members. 
-Effectiveness around housing corporations and reducing eviction rates was discussed. Instead of chasing clients for rent arrears they are investing money into providing financial literacy information which is resulting in savings

-Thinking about getting into the community, working with Toronto Community Housing Corporation, TESS and the library etc. 

By January/February a lot of information will be available in terms of research. 

Next conference will be in Toronto
	Roxanna waiting to hear back from TDSB to find out whether someone from that program would be able to sit on the community. 
Notes from conference will be combined and distributed to BCFAN members


	Roxanna


	8. Our Own Information and Capacity Building 
	Elena discussed Days on Bay and the Dragon Den, summer project that is a week long, students attend this workshop and learn how to create a business and present to the “dragons” who are basically executives etc. 

Guest Speaker from BOSS Magazine

Kern Carter:

Discussed BOSS Magazine being a community and youth led magazine. They put out 4 issues a year. They’ve been focusing on how the can put an incredible product together. Key areas have been: photography, stories, graphic design, and writing. Kern mentioned wanting to make sure the community is kept engaged – Jane-Finch and beyond. They also want to keep engaging youth  and inspiring them to feel as though they can follow suit
-Kern mentioned one way you are recruited is through York University, i.e. for writers. Youth also reach out by sending emails

Distribution: is done by BOSS Magazine, they go to local businesses and leave copies. The magazine is available both online and in print. As of right now it is free, in the new year this will probably change.
Kern discussed BOSS magazine staff being volunteers and mentioned they obtain funding through advertisers who purchase space in the magazine. 

Lorna mentioned providing two articles about financial literacy to BOSS in the past, and asked about the ways in which BCFAN could help support BOSS Magazine going forward. Kern mentioned he would like BCFAN to keep doing what they are doing. He also mentioned that personal stories go a long way, in terms of articles. He also discussed youth being the focus of the last article and suggested maybe extending it to everyone. 

	Inviting Rihanna to come and speak about the event. 
Elena to provide BOSS Mag with some of the Essays from a previous financial literacy contest

BCFAN members to think of organizations who may want to purchase advertising space.  
	Elena and Jeanette

	9.  Next Meeting
	SOCIAL – Friday, Dec 6th, 3-4:30 p.m. @ the CEC (Come and celebrate our achievements as a network!)

Income Tax Clinic Discussion and sharing of best practices – Friday, Dec. 6th, 2-3 p.m. @ the CEC

Regular Meeting - January 23, 2014, 10:00am @ the CEC (please note a slight change in this date)
	
	


